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We open the Service Book of the Lenten Triodion 

My Dearest Spiritual Ohana, 

As Orthodox Christians, we move 

into a special period of the year, of 

Moveable Feasts, centered around the 

celebration of Pascha (Easter).  We 

open a particular service book called 

ñThe Lenten Triodionò on Sunday, 

February 21st, this year.  Every yearôs 

set time of opening of this book 

varies according to the moon phases  

which are centered around the Vernal 

Equinox of Spring, when the duration 

of day and night are equal. Within 

this book are a wealth of services, 

hymns and prayers, etc. which are 

inclusive of a three week preparation before Great 

Lent, including four Sundays.  Then follows a total 

of six weeks and five Sundays which make up 

Great Lent.  Then we conclude with our journey 

through Holy Week, closing the book late night on 

Great and Holy Saturday.  All these weeks prepare 

us with specific themes, each and every week, 

which help ready us to rejoice in 

body and soul in our Lordôs Glorious 

Resurrection, the Great Paschal 

Celebration. 

Please do not think of the Triodion as 

a book or period filled with mere 

rituals, but rather as a ñroad mapò to 

guide us on a personal and spiritual 

journey with the purpose of focusing 

our minds hearts and souls on 

returning to the bosom of our Loving 

God with the helpful tools of  

increased prayer, fasting and 

repentance. 

     I share with you one of the many 

beautiful hymns that captures the heart and spirit 

of the period we enter:  ñOpen to me the gates of 

repentance, O Giver of Life, for early in the 

morning my spirit hastens to Your holy temple, 

bringing the temple of my body all defiled. But as 

 

(Continued on page 2) 

VOLUME 25 

NUMBER 2 

February 2016 

Published Monthly by: 

Saints Constantine & Helen Greek Orthodox Cathedral of the Pacific 

930 Lunalilo Street, Honolulu, Hawaii 96822 

Phone : (808) 521-7220   Fax : (808) 523-0429 

E-Mail: fralexanderleong@yahoo.com; Office Coordinator: office@greekorthodoxhawaii.org 

Parish Web Site: http://www.greekorthodoxhawaii.org/ 

Regular Office Hours are 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. Monday thru Friday 



2 

one compassionate, cleanse me, I pray, by Your loving-kindness 

and mercy.ò  

I invite and challenge, as many of you as possible, to 

experience the beauty and the spiritual benefits conveyed 

through the hymnography in the service of Orthros especially 

during this period of the Triodion.  I guarantee that you will not 

regret this opportunity as long as you come, prayerfully, 

focusing on what is being expressed through the many hymns. 

In the month of February, we will go through two Sundays in 

the Triodion.  On Sunday, February 21st, we have before us the 

theme of the ñPublican and the Pharisee.ò  This theme teaches 

us true humility in comparing ourselves to the Glory of God, 

rather than comparing ourselves with other human beings.  We 

are taught not to look to the left and right in judging anyone at 

any time through the example of the Publican/Tax Collector.  

We are also taught not to boast about ourselves and our virtues 

and not judge others through our pride and self-righteousness as 

did the Pharisee.  On Sunday, February 28th, we have the most 

beloved our Lordôs Parables, the Parable of the Prodigal Son, 

which expresses Godôs boundless Love and Mercy for us who 

are truly undeserving (I speak for myself first and foremost) of 

these limitless attributes of God. 

Liturgically, in February, let us look forward to the blessed, 

moveable period of the opening of the Triodion, worshipping 

and growing together spiritually as an ñOhana.ò  In other aspects 

of our life as a parish, I extend my best wishes to our Nisiotes 

Dancers and Aloha Youth Choir as they will attend, participate 

and compete at FDF in Anaheim, California over the Presidentsô 

Day Weekend.  I pray that our young people most especially 

enjoy connecting with other young people and fellowshipping 

with them, more so and over winning the highest medals and 

achievements.  I also am excited and look forward to our 

ñMoms and the Orthodox Familyò Ministry getting underway, 

giving an opportunity for our Moms and Grandmothers to get 

together and fellowship in discussing and advising one another 

in matters of their families and Faith.  I am also pleased to 

announce that Dr. Robert Arakaki will offer us a Special Four 

Week Series for Adult Religious Education which will lead us 

into Great Lent. 

I wish all of you a blessed month of February. 

 

In Christ, 

+Fr. Alexander 
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Moms and the Orthodox Family 

We invite all Moms and Grandmothers to join in fellowship every Tuesday, from 10 a.m. 

to Noon, in the Social Hall.  When there is Divine Liturgy or any other services on Tuesday 

mornings, the fellowship will take place after services. 

Letôs gather and discuss and share what Orthodox Christian Moms face and seek in bring-

ing up their children in the Orthodox Church and Home.  Come and join in fellowship! 

LITURGICAL LIFE OF OUR PARISH 

WEEKDAY  SERVICES FOR THE  MONTH  OF FEBRUARY   

PRESENTATION OF OUR LORD  Tue. 2/2 Orthros/Liturgy 8:30/9:30 AM 

PRIEST MARTYR HARALAMBOS  Tue. 2/10 Orthros/Liturgy 8:30/9:30 AM 

MAUI SERVICES  Sat. 2/27 Orthros/Liturgy 9:00/10:00 AM 

 

 

Upcoming Opportunities for Worship & Learning  

Byzantine Chant 

Fr. Alex is willing to teach Byzantine Chant in small groups or one-on-one. Rather than 

teaching this rich tradition of the musicôs theory and the notation (neumes), Father will teach 

some of the more utilized hymns, responses and model hymns (prosomia). 

Please call or see Fr. Alex if you are interested and set up dates and times to learn.  You 

may also set up an appointment to meet with him in his office or at your home. 

 

Adult Religious Education 

Sundays Noon to 12:40 p.m., following coffee hour (See weekly bulletin for updates) 

Fr. Alexander offers a Ten Point Program for Orthodox Life  Series on specific Sundays 

of the month.  The topic for Sunday February 14th, is ñTaming the Passions.ò  On Sunday, 

March 6th, the topic will be ñPutting Others First.ò 

Dr. Robert Arakaki is offering a 4 Part New Series of Adult Religious Education leading us 

into Great Lent on the following Sundays:  February 7th, February 21st, February 28th, and 

March 13th.  Stay tuned for more details! 
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Christ is in our midst! 

I am writing this article a few days 

after we had our first Youth Sunday 

at church.  On that Sunday, some 

older youth helped the ushers in the 

Narthex, Elijah read the Epistle read-

ing, and some young children helped 

serve food during coffee hour.  Also, 

quite a few small children stayed at 

the front pew from the beginning of 

the Liturgy.  It seemed that they tried 

so hard to attend the service with 

their best behavior.  It happened to 

be the day in which three younger boys served as 

altar boys for the first time.  I was so delighted see-

ing them being active at our church!  

 I believe they like participating in serving God in 

various ways.  My youngest son, Paul, served as an 

altar boy from the beginning of Orthros.  I was not 

sure if Paul would be able to serve/behave for more 

than two hours from day 1.  On the contrary to my 

initial thoughts, he enjoyed serving in the altar and 

said, ñIt went quick, Mom!  Time passed fast!ò  

These are the words from my boy who normally 

asks me ñHow much more, Mom?  Are we almost 

done?ò  My daughter, Joanna, also helped in the 

Narthex.  She said, ñI met many people at church 

today.  I handed out the bulletins and gave out a lei 

too!ò  For Joanna, it was the first Sunday when she 

really met/greeted other people.   

Not being able to understand the meaning of the 

Liturgy well, children have a hard time being active 

and engaged during the service.  We tend to lose our 

attention and get bored when we are passive.  Be-

sides praying and singing along with the choir, tak-

ing part in some duties will help our children to be 

stay active in serving God.  For myself, it is an 

honor for me to sing in the choir which leads the 

whole congregationôs singing. 

On Youth Sunday, high school students will have 

a GOYA meeting at the end of their Sunday School 

lesson each month.  According to 

the youth leaders, the youngsters 

brought up a variety of good ideas 

for future activities at their first 

meeting.  I look forward to seeing 

what they will plan, work, and enjoy 

building a strong connection with 

one another. 

Thank you to the adult ushers, Greg 

& Alice, and the Kalantzis Family 

who support the children as they 

participate in the Narthex duties, the 

Epistle Readings, and in serving at 

the Coffee Hours.  Thank you to all who guide and 

support our youth with love and patience. 

The next Youth Sunday will be on Sunday, Febru-

ary 21st.   

In Christ, 

Pres. Nicole,  

Sunday School Director     

 

Sunday School News 
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Stewardship News  

2016 Stewards 
(As of January 15, 2016) 
Suzanne Akiona 
George & Angliki Anasis 
Manuel & Rhodora Banasihan 
Anastasia Borichevsky 
Catherine Bukes 
Stanley & Janet Bukes 
Cliff & Alma Faith Chu 
Lauren & Russell Cooper 
Peter Coutlis 
Anna Dankevich 
Michael & Tina Dimitrion 
Neculai & Valerica Dinu 
Mimi Elliott 
Laura Emerson 
Barry & Dianna Graves 
Hal & Fran Hallonquist 
Matthew Hinton 
Peter & Roni Katsikas 
Michael Klimenko 
Peter Koutrouba 
Cleopatra Kritikos 
Nicholas & Gisele Kyriakakis 

John Levas 
 

Continued on last page 

Stewardship Pledge Card 2016 
Lƴ ƎǊŀǘƛǘǳŘŜ ŦƻǊ DƻŘΩǎ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎǎΣ Lκ²Ŝ ŎƻƳƳƛǘ ǘƻ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ŀƴŘ Iƛǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ {ǘŜǿŀǊŘǎƘƛǇ ŀƳƻǳƴǘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ 
serve to support and sustain Orthodoxy in the Pacific and the many ministries of this parish. Our pledge amount for 
2016 is:   $500   $600   $1000   $2000 Other $   

To Be Paid:    Weekly   Monthly   Quarterly   Monthly   Annually 

Name(s)            Email:          

Address             City/St/Zip         

Home Phone           Cell Phone         

Membership in the Orthodox Church begins at baptism (Chrismation for some) and continues throughout our life. We are united with Christ through the 
sacraments, or mysteries, of the Church and through our faithful offering of our entire selves to Jesus Christ. Our Archdiocese requires each parish to 
distinguish between voting members and non-voting members. A voting member is over 18 years of age and turns in a signed stewardship commitment 
card, committing a portion of time, talent and treasure to the Church. The Archdiocese also requires the voting member to remain current through the year 
on their commitments. 

Why? 

¸ƻǳ ƳƛƎƘǘ ōŜ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦΣ ά²Ƙȅ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ L ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀ {ǘŜǿŀǊŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
/ƘǳǊŎƘΚ ²Ƙȅ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ L ǎƛƎƴ ŀ ǇƭŜŘƎŜ ŎŀǊŘΚέ   

In the dictionary, ²ƘȅΣ ƛǎ ŘŜŦƛƴŜŘ ŀǎ άŦƻǊ ǿƘŀǘ ǊŜŀǎƻƴ ƻǊ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜέΦ  
 !ƴŘ {ǘŜǿŀǊŘǎƘƛǇ ƛǎ ŘŜŦƛƴŜŘ ŀǎ άǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƭŜ ƻǾŜǊǎŜŜƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘƛƻƴ 
ƻŦ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘ ǿƻǊǘƘ ŎŀǊƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŜǎŜǊǾƛƴƎΦέ 

Something I think we can all agree upon is that our beloved Church as 
handed down to us from Christ Himself, is something worth caring for and 
preserving. 

A Steward in good standing, by definition, has made a commitment to 
oversee and protect the Church.  Signing a pledge card may seem to be 
άƧǳǎǘ ŀ ǇƛŜŎŜ ƻŦ ǇŀǇŜǊέΣ ōǳǘ ƛǎ ŀ ƳŀǊǊƛŀƎŜ ƭƛŎŜƴǎŜ άƧǳǎǘ ŀ ǇƛŜŎŜ ƻŦ 
ǇŀǇŜǊέΚ   To many, a marriage license signifies a tangible commitment of a 
bond that two people make with one another. A Stewardship Pledge Card 
is a signed commitment to the Church to not only help your Parish Council 
create a budget and keep the doors open and the lights on but equally as 
important, to support the many important ministries of the Church.   

A signed Stewardship Pledge card is not a contract that binds you to 
donating a specific dollar amount, but rather a pledge that you are 
committed to sustaining, assisting and preserving the Church and her 
ministries which serve all parishioners. 

The next time you think:  Why should I become a Steward of the Church, 
ask yourself:  For what reason or purpose should I be responsible for 
overseeing and protecting my Church?  We believe that we are all called 
to protect and preserve our Cathedral, especially here where we stand as 
the Beacon of Orthodoxy in the Pacific.  To be a Steward is an honor.  It is 
because you are a Steward that we flourish as a Church and Community. 
Thank you and God Bless. 

The truth is when we forget our άǿƘȅέ we always lose our way. 
ς Fr Barnabas Powell 
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Thank you to Harriet Medes and Suzanne 

Akiona for making the wonderful vasilopita. 

Congratulations to those who received the lucky 

coins! Thank you also to Harriet, Suzanne, Tanda 

Shiroma and Alexandra Helene who spent a 

whole day this month baking the prosphora.  

Reminders:  

\ There are still some spanakopita and 

moussaka for sale. Please see a 

Philoptochos member wearing a blue 

flower if you want to purchase those items. 

\ We are having our membership drive until 

March. Please see Marina Saikevych to pay 

your dues.  

\ Donôt forget that our Philoptochos general 

meetings are usually the second Sunday of 

the month, unless otherwise noted.  

\ We are open to suggestions for a Fall 

Fundraiser. Please share your ideas. We 

really need everyoneôs involvement and 

participation to make it a successful one, so 

we can continue the good deeds of 

Philoptochos.  

Philoptochos News  

We thank Eres and John Eddy, from the bottom of our 

hearts, for the beautiful bookstore that they have created 

and maintained during the Churchôs last 17 years.  

A new bookstore committee has been formed, which 

consists of Laura Emerson (Operations) and Trish 

Kiladis (special projects). 

A decision was recently made to downsize the 

bookstore, and transition to a smaller ñGift 

Shopò (formerly known as the ñkioskò. 

This is the first of a series of columns letting you know 

of Bookstore news and events.  

v  
February and March, Noon to 1pm (in Bookstore):  

50% off ALL books. 

v  
April and after, during Coffee Hour at Gift Shop: 

   Icons, Gift Items, a wonderful selection of  

   Orthodox items. 

BOOK BITES  

Please remember in your 
prayers:  

Ted Anastasopoulos 

Julie Licina 

Alice Malick 

Suzanne Keyser  

&  

All Those Who need our Prayers 

PARISH ORGANIZATIONS AND T HEIR NEWS 
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Scheduling an Event?  
BEFORE scheduling meetings, parties, or any other event at church ð 

social hall, kitchen, or office rooms, PLEASE be sure to clear your event 

with the Church Office at least 2 weeks in advance. Doing so will ensure 

that our church facilities are available for all to use, as well as prevent 

confusion and double-bookings. 

Please be aware also that there are rental forms to be completed by anyone 

wishing to use our facilities ð organization, member or non-member. 

 

Greek Language 

In addition to our Sunday classes after Sunday School, we 

will be having the following classes on Monday Evenings: 

Elementary classes at 5 pm 

Advanced Youth ï Adults 6 to 8 pm 

February Parish Council  Teams  

02/07 - Andrew Tujios 

02/14 - Regina Mass 

02/21 - Cleopatra Kritikos 

02/28 - Maria Naval 

Thank you  

to our January  

 Sunday Coffee Hour 

sponsors!  

Hale Koa 

Vasilopita 

The Kalantzis Family 

Regina Mass 

Aloha Youth Choir 

Luncheon Fundraiser 

§ Each individual/family is requested to sponsor a coffee 

hour one Sunday per year. The 2016 Coffee Hour 

signup calendar is posted outside of the Social Hall.   

§ You may sign up directly on the calendar or contact 

Suzanne A. or Frances R. 

§ Instructions/tips for sponsoring a coffee hour can be 

found in a new 3-ring binder in the Social Hall (in 

overhead cupboard).   

§ The Ladies of Philoptochos appreciate any donations of 

coffee supplies, including paper supplies to help defray 

some of the coffee hour expenses.   

§ If you are hesitant to prepare and serve a coffee hour 

yourself, consider making a monetary donation.   

§ Friendly Reminder:  Please do not bring non-Lenten 

food including cake & ice cream during fasting periods. 

C 

O 

F 

F 

E 

E  

 

H  

O 

U 

R 
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Mahalo for all the recycles of HI 

5 plastic, aluminum and glass that 

you parishioners have give us, we 

truly appreciate it. 

Please continue to do so, this is 

our year long continual fundraiser 

for the dance group. 

We will see you when we get 

back from our Folk Dance and 

Choral Festival where we 

represent our parish amongst the 

approximately 100 dance groups 

participating. 

Watch for news in the monthly 

bulletin when we start up dance 

group again to new dancers and 

start practicing for Greek Festival 

2016. Opa. 

We again say Thank You for the participation at our Glendi Fundraiser. Your generosity 

and support means so much to the dancers. 

Dance Group News  

 

2016 Stewards 

(As of January 15, 2016) 
Continued from page 5 

 
Pauline Magnusson 
Greg & Alice Malick 
Christopher & Jeone Sook Mann 
William & Regina Mass 
Jim McCoy 
Peter & Harriet Medes 
Shota Mkheidze 
Carlos & Elaine Moreno 
Marc & Maria Naval 

 
Dionisios & Keiko Nicholas 
Jean & Curtis Pe-ahi StavRue 
James & Martha Petrides 
Anzinetti Rezents 
Frances Rizzo 
Lucian Saikevych 
Orest & Marina Saikevych 
Larissa Seneres 
Ludmyla Solyar 
Andrew & Lucy Tujios 
Sophia Turchman 

Dimitri Xixis 

Participate and vote at General 
Assembly Meetings 

Serve on the Parish Council 

Serve as a Ministry Chairperson 

Special Rate to rent Social Hall 
for personal events 

Know that you are participating 
in the overseeing and 
protection of the church 

IŜƭǇƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ 
ministries with your financial 
support. 

Donôt wait until the last 

minute to share your news!  

If there are any announcements 

that you would like to see in the 

March bulletin, be sure to let the 

office know by the deadline, 

February 15th. This allows for 

enough time for approval, 

editing, and preparing the 

bulletin. Send an email to 

office@greekorthodoxhawaii.org

, call the office (521-7220), or 

drop by with a hard copy of your 

requested announcement. 

Maui Orthodox Christian 

Mission reminds those who 

attend services on Maui to Visit 

www.mauimission.org or call 

617-838-7904 to verify services. 

as services can change, be 

cancelled or other activities may 

be posted.  The mission parish 

website should be the reference 

for people to check for services 

and activities here. 

STEWARDSHIP HAS ITS BENEFITS 


